TOWN OF GREENVILLE NOVEMBER MEETING

Meeting Date: Tuesday, November 13, 2001 Executive Meeting 6:30 p.m. Meeting Time 7:30 p.m.

- I. MINUTES OF OCTOBER MEETING: Read out loud, Post Minutes and Financial Report on Bulletin Board.
- II. LEGAL MATTERS
- III. PUBLIC MATTERS COMING BEFORE THE BOARD (To be put on agenda, contact Town Hall At 923-9821, at least 10 days prior to the Town Council Meeting)
 - A. LOTS 29 & 30 E. HARRISON ST. NEW HOUSE
 - B. JANIE HAYMON SBA TOWERS KEPLEY'S PROPERTY •
- IV. OTHER MATTERS

COMMITTEE REPORTS

- A. BUILDING MAINTENANCE
- B. STREETS (Ray Gibson & Mike Receveur)
- C. TOWN MARSHAL
- D. PUBLIC RELATIONS
- V. WATER UTILITY (Gary Getrost)
 - A. DAVE SCHULER
- VI. CLAIMS FOR TOWN/UTILITY/FINANCE
- VII. ADJOURNMENT

MINUTES OF TOWN COUNCIL MEETING NOVEMBER 13, 2001

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Council was called to order by President Ted Miller with all Council Members present. Also attending was G. Getrost, Mike Arnold, Mark Trail, David Moore, Jerry Burkhart, Allen and Dave Schular and a Floyd Central High School student.

Minutes of the October Meeting was approved (5-0), after corrections were made.

President Miller informed all present that an executive session was held prior to the regular meeting to discuss salary and job evaluation of water utility employees. He stated the Council will adopt an ordinance on utility employees' salaries at the December meeting.

Council received a proposal by SBA to install a 300 ft. three carrier cellular telecommunication tower to be located on the property of Darryl Kepley at 7204 Voyles Rd. Council noted that while Greenville does not have an ordinance prohibiting such an installation, it does require the owner to secure all necessary construction permits and licenses from the State and Federal offices. David Moore, Marshal, questioned the location of the tower, which will be next to his property(residence) and that he believed that should the tower fall it could strike his home. Also, since he conducts police radio business from his home, there could be interference in radio transmitting and receiving. The Council noted his concerns and stated the Council would pass this information to SBA. Council also stated that in the absence of any ordinance they require necessary permits and/or licenses to be submitted to the Town before construction can begin. Council also stated the Town will require assurances from SBA of the concerns of property owners adjacent to the site. Miller also advised Moore, that since the Marshal's office is located in the Town Hall/Utility office, he should deal directly with SBA over the phone interference.

Allen and David Schuler approached the Council regarding supplying water to a proposed subdivision on Old Vincennes Rd. After discussion, the matter will be turned over to engineers for assessing line size, available water and cost sharing.

Jerry Burkhart requested the Council vacate the alley between lots 45 & 32 in the Town. The Town will proceed with legal advertisement to be paid by Mr. Burkhart.

Gary Getrost, Utility Superintendent apprised the Council the Utility may have to move approximately 800 ft. of water line along the US 150/Stiller Rd. corridor. He stated the work will be done by Cristiani Excavating.

Council accepted Ordinance G2001-T-010, titled "An Ordinance Establishing Additional Salaries for Elected Officials for period January 1, 2002 through December 31, 2002", and Ordinance G2001-T-011 titled "An Ordinance Establishing Salaries and Wages for Elected Officials." On motion by Mike Receveur the ordinances were duly passed by the Council (5-0).

Claims for the Town and Utility were approved 5-0.

No further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned on motion by Mike Receveur.

Presiding Officer

ATTEST:

Clerk of the Council